Request for a Non-Substantive Change 
to an Existing Approved Information Collection
(EPA ICR No. 2760.03; OMB Control No. 2070-0227)

[bookmark: _Toc258935214]I.  Introduction

[bookmark: _Toc258935215]Why is EPA Requesting a Non-Substantive Change?
EPA is requesting a non-substantive change to update the reporting forms in accordance with the Terms of Clearance for the rule-related ICR titled “Reconsideration of the Dust-Lead Hazard Standards and Dust-Lead Post-Abatement Clearance Levels; Final Rule (RIN 2070-AK91)” (EPA ICR No. 2760.02; OMB Control No. 2070-0227) approved on January 17, 2025.  

EPA is not otherwise modifying the information collection requirements or agency paperwork burden estimates. 

II. Description of Non-Substantive Changes

What Information Collection Request (ICR) is EPA changing?

	ICR Title:
	Reconsideration of the Dust-Lead Hazard Standards and Dust-Lead Post-Abatement Clearance Levels; Final Rule (RIN 2070-AK91)

	ICR Numbers:
	EPA ICR No. 2760.03; OMB Control No. 2070-0227



What is the current status of this ICR?
This ICR is currently approved through January 31, 2028. 

What are the changes that EPA is making to this collection of information?

The Agency is providing updated screenshots of the following lead reporting forms: 
· EPA Form 9600-052 Notification of Lead-Based Paint Abatement Activities 
· EPA Form 9600-050 Lead-Based Paint Activities and Renovation Training Notification
· EPA Form 9600-051 Lead-Based Paint Activities and Renovation Post-Training Notification 
· EPA Form 8500-25 Application and Instructions for Training Providers Applying for Accreditation of Lead-Based Paint Activity and Renovation Training Programs
· EPA Forma 8500-27 Application and Instructions for Firms Applying for Certification to Conduct Lead-Based Paint Activities and/or Renovations

Will this change impact the annual ICR burden estimates? 
No, the current ICR annual burden will not change.
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